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To preserve and improve the character and amenities of the village.
To promote activities of interest to the members




Chairman’s Report 2007-2008

Yet another year in the active life of our society seems to have just flown by. I hope you have all enjoyed the full programme of events that have been arranged for your enjoyment. We are fortunate to have had such an enthusiastic committee who planned and organised everything so efficiently.

Our Programme Secretary, Audrey Atkinson, produced five excellent and entertaining speakers and has already completed the speaker programme for the forthcoming year. Full details will be given in the new programme card, which will be distributed prior to the May meeting. Audrey will soon be giving thought to the programme for 2009-2010 and would welcome any suggestions from members. I know many of you are members of other groups so if there is a speaker you have particularly enjoyed, please let Audrey have contact details.

In addition to our speaker meetings, we had numerous other events including the Christmas Market and our annual dinner, held, once again, at The Millstones. Our evening visit to Thorpe Lodge Gardens and our day outing to Holker Hall were most enjoyable. Visits to orchestral concerts, musicals, opera and jazz were thoroughly enjoyed by all those who attended. Thanks to all the organisers and helpers without whom these “treats” just would not happen. Suggestions for future events are always welcome. 

Our membership continues to exceed 200 and this is reflected in the excellent attendance at all our speaker evenings. I can assure you that this is very much appreciated by your committee.

Our Yorkshire in Bloom team had another very successful year, once again achieving a silver award. Our thanks go to June Sarginson, Janine Manton and their enthusiastic team of helpers and not forgetting all our generous sponsors who are listed on the back of the statement of accounts. 

We carried out several projects in line with the society’s objective of preserving and improving the character and amenities of the village. A new plaque illustrating Hampsthwaite’s position on the Nidderdale Way was fixed to the reverse face of the new stone box on the village green. A new trough was purchased and placed adjacent to the pump on the village green and a “Hampsthwaite in Bloom” plaque will shortly be fixed to it. In order to achieve uniformity the small plaques outside the Village Room and on the bench on the village green have been replaced with ones to match the style of the larger plaques. These projects were all organised and carried out by Stuart Jennings.

 Following the suggestion from John Bass at last years AGM we approached the Memorial Hall committee with an offer to contribute to the cost of improving the entrance to the car park. In its present condition, in our view, it spoils the whole appearance of that part of the village. Our offer is still under consideration but, to date we still await a positive response. 

The Christmas Market was, once again, extremely successful realising a profit of more than £1100. Thanks must go to Bob Stirzaker who organised the event and to everyone who contributed in any way to its success. This is always our main fund raising event which enables us to fulfil our objectives. We have funds available and always welcome ideas from members for new projects. 

I have been asked on a number of occasions about progress on Book 2 of the History of Hampsthwaite. I have to say that we are still some time away from bringing this to fruition. The theme of this book is “The Buildings and Their Stories”. A lot of work has already been done and scripts transcribed on to computer but there remains a great deal still to do before the task is completed. I shall be calling a meeting of all those who have already contributed to review the position and consider the way forward. If anyone else would be interested in becoming involved in this project please let me know.

Once again, I must give a special “Thank you” to our treasurer Richard Walker. There are very few events that he does not have a hand in and many of these just would not happen without his involvement.

It has been a privilege to be your chairman. I take this opportunity to thank you all for the friendship you have shown me and in particular for the support and hard work of all my colleagues on the committee.

Yours sincerely

Bob McLean

